
 

 

CITY MANAGER 

MEMORANDUM 

To: The Honorable Mayor and City Commissioners 

Through: James R. Elensky, City Manager 

From: Brian Ross, CGCIO, Technology Management Director 

Date: June 17, 2025 

Subject: Relocation of Fiber for Andrew R. Reilly City Hall Annex 

Executive Summary 

Contract with Precision Contracting Services (“PCS”) to relocate City fiber for the Andrew R. Reilly City 

Hall Annex. 

Staff Contact: Brian Ross, Technology Management Director 

Introduction 

The intent of this item is to contract with PCS to relocate the City’s fiber for the Andrew R. Reilly City 

Hall Annex. 

Background 

The City currently uses a fiber optic cable for communication that is located under the footprint of the 

new Andrew R. Reilly City Hall Annex.  To make room for the new building, the City must move this 

cable out from under the footprint and place it in a location that can provide service to the new building.  

During this move, it would be advantageous to install additional capacity to support the new building and 

redundancy and not pay to duplicate some of the installation and services at a later date.  The City 

partnered with Spectrum, who is also having to move their cables, to collocate conduit and reduce costs.  

PCS is currently under contract with the City to perform fiber optic cable installations.  They have quoted 

the City a maximum price of $116,211.50 for this work. 

Organizational Goal(s) 

Technology: Utilize technology to enhance public services. 

Budget Impact 

The budget impact for fiscal year 2025 is $116,211.50.  The item is not currently budgeted, but will come 

from the Annex Capital Project GL #301-10-51-9-6-62-10. 



 

 

 

Recommendation 

Staff recommends approval of contracting with PCS to relocate the City’s fiber optic cable for the 

Andrew R. Reilly City Hall Annex. 


